June 27, 2017
JLMC Meeting Minutes (Safety Committee)

Committee members present: John Stowell, Rick St. Laurent, Len Thomas and Eleanor
Boy.

Chairman John Stowell called the meeting to order at 1:35pm at the Town Hall.

The minutes of the March 23rd, 2017 meeting were reviewed and accepted.

Report of injuries reported including trends. No injuries were reported.

The committee discussed the Highway Garage lights again. The lights over the garage
still do not work. Also, half the lights for the Tennis courts aren’t working. Rick St.
Laurent will look at the lights and if he can’t fix it, John Stowell will call Mike Regan.

The group discussed purchasing AEDs for various buildings in Town. The committee felt
that the Library, Old Town Hall, Police Station and the Highway Garage would be good
places to add AEDs. Each one costs around $800. The Safety Committee recommends

that the departments add the costs to their 2018 budgets.

Ticks and Mosquitos Update-The NHDHHS has issued updates that the Town has posted
on the Town’s website under “News and Announcements”.

Town Safety Day is scheduled for Thursday September 28™, 2017. More details will
follow.

The cameras at the Nimble Hill Gate are installed and working. John is looking for a
better desk or table for the Highway Department to put the equipment on.

Our next meeting will be held at the Town Hall on a date to be determined.
Meeting adjourned at 1:49pm.

Respectively submitted by Eleanor Boy.






